 ENVIRONMENT SUB-COMMITTEE

28th May 2019
Present:  Cllrs. B Alldred, K Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs M Webber.
1 member of the public. In Attendance: The Clerk in attendance.

5.1 The members elected Cllr Mrs Webber as sub-committee chairman for 2019-20

5.2 The members reviewed and approved the sub-committee constitution.

5.3 The members reviewed the minutes of the meeting held on the 30th April 2019.
An apology had ben received on behalf of Cllr. Mrs Bland.
5.4. Matters Arising:
5.4.1 – Common Lane/Broseley Lane Traffic Calming – members noted further information from the Borough Council including a map of locations for speed cushions and that proposed “build out”. With regard to the absence of information about the “build out” in the public notice it was noted that notice only of the “cushions” was required. It was agreed that the councils concern regarding the impact of the “build out” should be reiterated and a request for a 12-month review be made The Clerk.
5.4.2 – proposed tree planting on land opposite the Cherry Tree pub – members noted that both the landlord and the shop owner had no objection to the proposal. Warrington Borough Council had been contacted for advice.
5.4.3 – Notice Board at Common Lane (Hob Hey junction) – members noted that this board had now been replaced.

5.4.4 – Pavement parking at the junction of Warrington Road and Common Lane – members noted that this had been reported to the Police for action.

5.4.5 – CCTV proposal – members noted that the CCTV company representative had been contacted to thank him for his presentation and inform him that the council would not be progressing the proposal at this stage.

5.4.6 – Library – members noted that a request had been made for a notice to advertise the Parish Council presence in the Library. It was also noted that a request had been made to upgrade the lighting in the Parish Council office which was considered not up to office specification.
5.5 HS2
Members noted that HS2 new area representative Muhammed Gous will be attending the July Parish Council meeting, which will start at the earlier time of 7.00pm.
They also noted that an update from CADRAG had been circulated.
5.6 Neighbourhoods/Community reports.

Members noted that the minutes of the Community meeting held on 13th March had been circulated.
The May meeting hosted a presentation from Radcliffe House Farm Community Interest Company who were interested in setting up community supported allotments.

Neighbourhoods has less money available for grants in 2019/20. More is being distributed in the centre as opposed to the outlying parished areas. Grant applications for renovation work is not being accepted but Warrington Voluntary Action may be able to able to help find funding for this type of application.
5.7 Law and Order Issues.

Members noted that attendances at the PCSO surgery were improving.

5.8 Local Plan/Transport Plan – Members agreed that the consultant should be asked to provide a draft comment on the Transport Plan, and they approved his draft comment on Parkside amended application The Clerk
5.9 Items from the Annual Meeting of Electors – members noted that the Borough Officer had been contacted with regard to concerns that the traffic issues in Glazebury were due for review. They also noted that complaints about overhanging tree branches on land opposite Acreville, an are of weeds at Glazebury Primary School had been reported.
5.10 Correspondence – The members noted:
CPRE – annual subscription renewal – members agreed to recommend to Parish Council that £36.00 be allocated for renewal of the annual subscription.
Warrington Borough Council – Culcheth Green maintenance and renovation schedule. The Borough Officer had been contacted to query responsibility for the work.
The Raven Inn – notice of an application for listing as an Asset of Community Value.
5.11 Other business:
Members noted a request for financial support from Warrington Food Bank. It was agreed that they should be asked to write in to the Clerk.
They also noted a number of advertising hoardings had been placed on Shaw Street Recreation Field. As it was not known if permission had been given, it was agreed that photographic evidence should be passed to the Borough Council. The Clerk.
5.12 The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 2nd July 2019 at 6.00pm at Culcheth Library.
Public: 
No comment.
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